

香港佛教聯合會主辦 佛教葉紀南紀念中學 BUDDHIST YIP KEI NAM MEMORIAL COLLEGE

Sponsored by The Hong Kong Buddhist Association

香港新界青衣長青邨 CHEUNG CHING ESTATE, TSING YI ISLAND, NEW TERRITORIES

TEL: 2495 3363 FAX: 2433 9009

E-mail: ykn-mail@byknmc.edu.hk WEB: http://www.byknmc.edu.hk/

各位家長:

全港學校農曆新年假期後延長暫停面授課堂

教育局於 1 月 27 日宣布因應 2019 冠狀病毒病疫情持續惡化,全港幼稚園及中小學將延長暫停面授課堂及校內活動(應屆公開考試考生級別除外),直至 2022 年 2 月 21 日。教育局容許學校按校本需要安排中六級回校上課以及準備公開考試,須以半日制形式進行。學校會嚴謹遵從各項衛生防護措施,並避免非必要活動,以減少緊密接觸,保持適當社交距離。因應教育局以上宣布,本校有以下安排:

1. 中一至中六級課堂安排

由 11/2 (星期五) 起,中一至中六級將繼續按照原來的時間表以 Zoom 進行網上學習(上午 8:15至下午 1:25)。

2. 中六級模擬考試

中六級模擬考試如期於 2/3 至 11/3 實體舉行,但要視乎當時的疫情發展及教育局安排,當有最新消息時會儘快通知家長及同學。

3. 回校領取學習材料及交假期功課

• 學生將按以下時間於 14/2 至 25/2 回校到課室領取學習材料及交假期功課。

日期	時間及有關學生
14/2 (星期一)	下午 3:00 – 3:30 (6A 及 6C); 下午 3:30 – 4:00 (6B 及 6D)
21/2 (星期一)	下午 3:00 – 3:30 (1A 及 1C); 下午 3:30 – 4:00 (1B 及 1D)
22/2 (星期二)	下午 3:00 – 3:30 (2A 及 2C); 下午 3:30 – 4:00 (2B 及 2D)
23/2 (星期三)	下午 3:00 – 3:30 (3A 及 3C); 下午 3:30 – 4:00 (3B 及 3D)
24/2 (星期四)	下午 3:00 – 3:30 (4A 及 4C); 下午 3:30 – 4:00 (4B 及 4D)
25/2 (星期五)	下午 3:00 – 3:30 (5A 及 5C); 下午 3:30 – 4:00 (5B 及 5D)

- 班主任屆時除了在課室協助派發學習材料外,亦會跟進以下事宜:
 - (1) 派發上學期成績表及其他通告;
 - (2) 關顧同學的生活情況及了解是否需要額外支援;
 - (3) 同學如有更新疫苗接種紀錄,請儘快告知班主任。

4. 中三級生涯規劃課—選科講座

選科講座將於 16/2 (星期三)第 9 節(下午 12:55 – 1:25) 進行。透過介紹高中選修學科,讓學生思考未來方向(包括工作和職業),從而決定升讀中四的學科組合。屆時歡迎中三級家長一起在線上參與。有關的 Zoom 登入及密碼將於當天以 Grwth 通知家長。

5. 停止面授課堂期間其他活動安排

- 原定 12/2 (星期六) 多元學習計劃:機械人編程(中一至中三級) 將延至 26/3 進行。
- 原定 12/2 (星期六) 高中英數增潤班 (中四至中五級) 將延至 26/2 以 Zoom 形式上課。
- 原定 19/2 (星期六) 多元學習計劃:生活與社會科外出參觀將會取消。
- 區本計劃(中一至中三級)、多元學習計劃(中一至中三級)及非華語學生中文輔導班的課堂以 Zoom 形式上課。
- 香港政策研究所英文提升班(4A及4B)以Discord形式上課。

以上各項活動安排,如有任何調動,將會在校網及 Grwth 公布,請家長密切留意。

就現時疫情蔓延情況而言,相信近期仍須在網上授課;望大家作好身心準備,正向面對!

最後祝願大家,虎年事事如意,身體天天健康!

此致

貴家長

佛教葉紀南紀念中學

校長



謹啓

二零二二年二月九日



香港佛教聯合會主辦 佛教葉紀南紀念中學 BUDDHIST VIP KEI NAM MEMORIAL COLLEGE

Sponsored by The Hong Kong Buddhist Association

香港新界青衣長青邨 CHEUNG CHING ESTATE, TSING YI ISLAND, NEW TERRITORIES

TEL: 2495 3363 FAX: 2433 9009

E-mail: ykn-mail@byknmc.edu.hk WEB: http://www.byknmc.edu.hk/

9 February 2022

Dear Parents,

Schools in Hong Kong extending suspension of face-to-face classes after Lunar New Year holiday

The Education Bureau announced on 27 January that in view of the continued deterioration of the COVID-19 epidemic, all kindergartens, primary and secondary schools in Hong Kong will extend the suspension of face-to-face classrooms and school activities (except the candidates for the current public examination) until 21 February 2022. The Education Bureau allows schools to arrange for S6 to return to school and prepare for public examinations on a part-time basis according to their school-based needs. Schools will strictly follow all hygiene protection measures and avoid non-essential activities to reduce close contact and maintain proper social distance. In response to the above announcement by the Education Bureau, our school has the following arrangements:

1. Classroom arrangements for S1 to S6 Starting from 11/2 (Friday), S1 to S6 will continue to follow the original timetable for online learning via Zoom (8:15 a.m. to 1:25 p.m.).

2. S6 Mock Exam

The S6 mock test will be held as scheduled from 2/3 to 11/3. However, it depends on the development of the epidemic and the arrangements of the Education Bureau. Parents and students will be notified as soon as possible when there is the latest news.

- 3. Return to school to collect study materials and hand in holiday homework
 - Students will return to the classroom from 14/2 to 25/2 to collect study materials and hand in homework during the holidays according to the following timeslots.

Date	Time and Students Concerned
14/2 (Monday)	3:00 – 3:30 p.m. (6A and 6C); 3:30 – 4:00 p.m. (6B and 6D)
21/2 (Monday)	3:00 – 3:30 p.m. (1A and 1C); 3:30 – 4:00 p.m. (1B and 1D)
22/2 (Tuesday)	3:00 – 3:30 p.m. (2A and 2C); 3:30 – 4:00 p.m. (2B and 2D)
23/2 (Wednesday)	3:00 – 3:30 p.m. (3A and 3C); 3:30 – 4:00 p.m. (3B and 3D)
24/2 (Thursday)	3:00 – 3:30 p.m. (4A and 4C); 3:30 – 4:00 p.m. (4B and 4D)
25/2 (Friday)	3:00 – 3:30 p.m. (5A and 5C); 3:30 – 4:00 p.m. (5B and 5D)

- In addition to assisting in the distribution of learning materials in the classroom, the class teachers will also follow up on the following matters:
 - (1) to distribute the First-term Reports and other notices;
 - (2) to take care of the living conditions of students and understand if additional support is needed:
 - (3) if students update their vaccination records, please inform the class teachers as soon as possible.
- 4. Secondary 3 Career Planning Course Subject Selection Talk
 Subject selection talk will be held at Session 9 (12:55 p.m. 1:25 p.m.) on 16/2 (Wednesday).
 Through the introduction of elective subjects in senior secondary schools, students can think about their future direction (including work and career), so as to decide the subject combination for promotion to S4. S3 parents are welcome to participate online together. The relevant Zoom login and password will be notified to parents by Grwth on the same day.

- 5. Other activities scheduled during the cessation of face-to-face classes
 - Originally scheduled for 12/2 (Saturday), Diversity Learning Program: Robotic Programming (S1 to S3) will be postponed to 26/3.
 - Originally scheduled for 12/2 (Saturday), English and Math Enrichment Classes (S4 to S5) will be postponed to 26/2 by Zoom.
 - Originally scheduled 19/2 (Saturday), Diversity Learning Program: Life and Social Studies outing will be cancelled.
 - Community Based Program (S1 to S3), Diversity Learning Program (S1 to S3) and Chinese Remedial Class for Non-Chinese Speaking Students will be taught via Zoom.
 - Hong Kong Policy Research Institute's English Enhancement Classes (4A and 4B) will be taught via the Discord format.

Any changes of the above activities will be announced on the school website and Grwth. Parents are advised to pay attention. As far as the current epidemic situation is concerned, it is believed that online classes will still be required in the near future; I hope all will be physically and mentally prepared to face it!

Finally, I wish you all a prosperous Year of the Tiger and good health every day!

So Ka Leung
Principal

Yours faithfully,